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Redwood Empire Model T Club 

P.O. Box 1058, Forestville, CA 95436 

 

February 1st, ~ REMTC meeting 

February 14th ~ Happy Valentine’s Day 

  



Don’t lose out on having your name in our Roster for 2018.  Please let us know if you have 
changed your phone #’s, and if you bought or sold a Model T, please list your new T.  

If you haven’t paid your dues yet, you can bring your dues to the February meeting or mail 
to REMTC, P.O. Box 1058, Forestville, CA  95436. Dues are $30 per year.  The renewal 
form is on our website.  

If you wish to include a business card for the ad page, it is $25 per year.  Please include a 
new business card.   

Thanks for helping us complete the task of roster printing and dues collection.  

Roster and Dues 
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PresidentõMessage 
One of the presidential responsibilities is to come up with an inspirational note for each 
month’s newsletter.  This is the hardest part of being president and my least favorite.  As I 
write this I’m getting ready for the installation lunch.  I’d like to thank Don Johnson for serv-
ing as president last year as well as the many people that held offices.  I’d also like to take 
this chance to thank the Tour Team members: Steve and Cindy Vining, John and Patty 
Girman, Larry and Robin Summerfield, Lloyd Butler, Pete and Ginny Rich, Andy and Jean-
nine Clary.  The Tour Team has been meeting since March of 2016 to pull together the de-
tails of the Redwood Trees to Pacific Seas National Tour.  There has also been a lot of 
work put in by our National Tour Team Subcommittee: Steve and Jeanne Nelson, Mike 
Chirhart, Larry and Robin Summerfield, Steve Cavalli, Don Johnson,Pat O’Halloran and 
Chris Rich.  They’ve been working the past year to get tour routes in place.  There will be 
more people to thank in the future.   

 

P.S.- We still need a Tour Chairman. 

Pacific Seas to Redwood Trees 2018 National Tour update 

 

We have over 80% of the rooms at the Double Tree booked.  We obviously have a lot of 
interest in our tour to be this close to being full with registration only having been open for 
a month.  Patty has been very busy with registration and questions. The banquet commit-
tee is working on the new menu selections for the banquet.  This may sound a little late but 
with the contract being signed over a year ago the hotel would not commit to the final ban-
quet costs until the event got closer. There are lots of details to work thru still but the team 
is getting through them.  It is only 121 days until the tour begins. 

Steve Vining 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Safety Check — March 24th 

Pancake Breakfast — April  Day to be determined soon 

National Tour— June 3rd—10th  (Note: if you are touring you need to fill out a waiver 
form.) 

June’s Monthly Meeting will not be on June 7th due to the National Tour.  New date to be 
determined. 
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President:  Andy Clary called meeting to order at 
6:59pm.   

Attendance:  32 members were in attendance.  All 
board members were in attendance. 

Secretaryôs Report:  The January 4th, 2018 meeting 
minutes were read by Jeannine Clary and approved 
by Rich Randolph with a 2nd by Patty Girman.   

Treasurerôs Report:  Steve Cavalli gave a current 
summary of finances which were approved by Steve 
Vining with a 2nd by Don Johnson.  It was noted that 
Bill Newland and Jeanne Nelson will be auditing the 
treasury after the 2018 dues are paid.   

Tour Report:  We currently have an opening for tour 
director and for a member to step up to plan the 
overnighter.  Please call Andy Clary with your inter-
est.  The Nelsons are planning on having the pan-
cake breakfast this year date TBD.  Andy will be 
looking into the Safety Check.   

National Tour:  Steve reported that members will be 
contacted about serving on committees.  We cur-
rently have 46 reservation forms & 77 hotel rooms 
reserved. 

May 1st will be cut-off for hotel reservations.  Dry 
camping will be available at the Whistler Rd site.  
Tour costs are the same price for members, should 
they want to tour, and they must submit their regis-
tration form with all paperwork as required. 

Special Events:  Vince was not in attendance.  
Chris Rich reported on the January 20th installation 
luncheon at Cattlemen’s.  Chris also noted that there 
may be a Flash Tour in February.  Jeannine men-
tioned if the ladies would like to try the Tudor Rose 
English Tea Room this year and have a bread from 
cooking & cleaning.  Other options are being ex-
plored for this year’s Christmas dinner and will be 
continued at next month’s meeting. 

Possible garage day in March, TBD.   

Sunshine Report:  Fran Faraudo will be our new 
Sunshine Lady.  Sandy reported that she sent a 
card to Pete Rich.   

Librarian Report:  Patty Girman will be our new Li-
brarian.   

Webmaster:  No news.  All issues have been re-
solved. 

Editorôs Report:  Sandy O’Halloran is our new Pe-
dal Pusher editor and will be publishing our newslet-
ter by the end of each month.  Please submit your 
articles, advertisements and other publishing worthy 
information to her one week before the end of each 
month.   

Membership:  Steve Vining reported that we have a 
new member, Joyce Toms (Cindy’s mom).  Wel-
come Joyce!   

Historian Report:  2017 has been a skinny year for 
photos.  Please forward your photos to Jeanne Nel-
son so she can make up our history books.  Jeanne, 
Nanette, Judy & Jean have volunteered to make 
scrapbooks for our fire victims.   

Old Business:  Gratuity was revisited and agreed 
that this charge should have been included within 
the all-inclusive price quoted by the restaurant.  Ste-
ve Vining noted that he is waiting for treasury docs 
from Steve Cavalli so that they can be scanned into 
a secured site.   

New Business:  Our Newsletter editor will print 
names only and no personal information from our 
membership.  Private information will be sent only in 
a body of the email message.  If you know a fulltime 
student that you think would enjoy our newsletter, 
our student membership, will enable them to receive 
an email copy of our monthly newsletter.  Clare 
Pearson would like to purchase a replacement Mod-
el T, give her a call with your leads. 

Model T Moments:  Request was made for two-
minute tech talks.   

Motion to adjourn:  Made by Steve Nelson & 2nd by 
John Girman at 7:57pm 

Dessert provided by:  Jeannine Clary 

Respectfully submitted by 
Jeannine Clary 
REMTC Secretary 

Redwood Empire Model T Club 
General Meeting, January 4, 2018 

Meeting place, Round Table Pizza, Mar-



 

 

 

 

      

Dessert list for 2018 

Please bring dessert for 40.  Also bring paper plates 
and plastic forks, if needed.  If you can’t make the 
meeting you are signed up for, please call a substitute. 

 

February Pam Johnson 

March Jean Chirhart 

April Steve Cavalli 

May Chris Rich 

June National Tour Week 

Dudley Stone 18 

Suzan Weese 18 

George Merrill 25 

Brett Randolph 26 

Steve & Jeanne Nelson   6 

Richard & Betsy Randolph   9 

Warren & Phyllis Welsh  13 

Pat & Sandy O’Halloran   14 

Bob & Jayne Jones    14 

Joe & Leslie Konvalinka  14 

July Fran Faraudo  

August Patty Girman  

September Robin Summerfield  

October  Sandy OõHalloran 

November  Donna Jones 

December Rich & Betsy Randolph  



Installation Luncheon 2018 

 

 

A good time was had by all at our Officers exchange luncheon 
at Cattlemen’s Restaurant.  Our new president, Andy Clary 
thanked all the officers for  the great job they did and wel-
comed in the new and returning officers  and chair-people.  
The food was great and everyone enjoyed themselves.  We 
look forward to a fun but busy 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1926 Model T Touring with Z head, leakless 
water pump and Rocky Mountain brakes. Top 
needs some TLC.  

Asking $9,500.   If interested contact Larry 
Summerfield at 707-527-0797 or e-mail at   
summerrobin105@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

License Plates for sale.  Cost $200.00, please contact 
Don Weese 707-484-9680  



 

 

Please Support our Advertiser 


